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EX.041/04
ENVIRONMENTAL PERFORMANCE OF THE COUNCIL (Non-Key Decision)

Portfolio
Environment Infrastructure and Transport

Subject Matter

To consider a reference from the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee of 22 January 2004 (IOS.16/04) concerning the Executive's response to that Committee's Subject Review Report on the Environmental Performance of the Council.

The Executive had noted the Report and requested that the Head of Environmental Protection and Head of Commercial and Technical Services undertake a base audit of the City Council's Environmental Performance and submit a report to a future meeting of the Executive, at which prioritisation could be considered.

The Chairman of the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee was in attendance and reported that the Committee had expressed concern that the Executive had not given any indication of the priority to be given to the Base Audit and other timescales involved and were seeking clarification from the Executive on these points.

Councillor Bloxham, Environment, Infrastructure and Transport Portfolio Holder, reported that systems were in place to build up a picture of the environmental performance of the Council and the Energy Advice Centre was recognised as one of the best in the North West.  Staffing resources within Environmental Protection Services and Commercial and Technical Services were currently concentrating on delivering the green box waste recycling initiative for the Council and it was likely to be the end of the calendar year before staff resources would become available for a base audit of the City Council's Environmental Performance to be undertaken.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

That, as priority was currently being given to delivering the green box waste recycling initiative for the Council, it was likely to be the end of the calendar year before staff resources would become available for a base audit of the City Council's Environmental Performance to be undertaken.

Reasons for Decision

To respond to the reference from the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee.







